
OXFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING 

Wednesday, April 10, 2024 

 The Regular Meeting of the Oxford Town Board was called to order by Supervisor Alan 
Davis at 7:30 pm in the Village Hall for the transaction of such business that may lawfully come 
before the Board. The meeting opened with a salute to the flag of the United States of America. 
Due and timely notice concerning the meeting was published in the Norwich Evening Sun and 
placed on the Town website (https://www.townofoxfordny.com). 

Present were: 

 Supervisor: Alan Davis 

 Council: John Weidman 

     Carl Koening 

     John Hofmann 

    Ron Charles 

 Town Clerk: Mary Olmsted 

 

Other present: Ann Chernoff 

  Matt Gieger 

  

Approval of Meeting Minutes – Town Board Meeting March 13, 2024  

 

Minutes Previous Monthly Meeting: 

A motion to approve the March 13, 2024, minutes as written. A motion was moved by 
Ron Charles, seconded by John Weidman; all approved. 

 

Supervisor’s Monthly Reports: 

 Revenue: $71,759.71 

 Appropriations: $291,299.04 

https://www.townofoxfordny.com/


Bank Balance: 

 General Fund Checking Account: $4,683.50  Gen Savings: $133,621.80 

 Highway Fund Checking Account: $47,393.98 DB Savings: $119,890.70 

 Trust & Agency Checking Account: $15,420.76 DA Savings: $256,704.80 

Water District Checking Account: $3,160.52  

 

Public Comment: 

Ann Chernoff wants to hear from Roger Barrows about decibel readings and how to 
manage the noise from the barking dogs. The Board offered assistance in getting the decibel 
readings at various times and to speak to Roger Barrows again.  

 

New Business: 

 New resolution for NYSLERs. Resolution to switch the terms to make them a two-year 
appointment and not a one-year appointment. Motion moved by John Hofmann, seconded by 
Ron Charles seconded; all approved. 

Appoint to have Erin Graham as the clerk for the Board of Assessment review for May 
22, 2024. Motion moved by Al Davis, seconded by John Hofmann; all approved. 

 

Pool Pavilion Renovations: 

Bids were given to the Board by Sarah Smith to repair or replace the existing damage to 
the pavilion. The Board will be responsible for 25% of the expenses and Sarah Smith is 
responsible for collecting the other 75%. The Board reviewed the bids and discussed getting 
other bids to save money. Motions moved by            , seconded by          ; all approved. 

 

Highway Town Superintendent Monthly Report: 

 Superintendent William Pinney was not at the meeting to give a report. A discussion was 
had by the Board as to whether or not the money left over from the unused budget could be 
used for other projects. A discussion was had by the Board about acquiring bids to save money 
for road work projects. 



 

General Fund vouchers:  

Highway Fund vouchers:  

 

Review and Approval of Bills and Claims were moved by  Ron Charles   seconded by John 
Hofmann; all approved 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm 

 

Meeting Adjournment – Next meeting, May 8, 2024, 7:30 pm at the Village Hall 

 

 


